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Daneshill House, Danestrete, Stevenage SG1 1HN • Tel: 01438 242242 • Textphone: 01438242555 • Fax: 01438242566 • stevenage.gov.uk 

The Occupier  

Our Ref:  
Contact:  
Direct Line:  

E-mail:  

TPE/03/24-6/F  
Darren Nottingham  
01438 242  242  
tro@stevenage.gov.uk  

Date:  28  August  2025  

Dear Resident(s),  

Amendment to the experimental double yellow lines in Kilby Road 

Stevenage Borough Council previously introduced experimental double yellow lines restrictions in 
Kilby Road following various concerns about obstructive parking taking place in that area. 

After the introduction of these experimental ‘no waiting at any time’ restrictions, the Fire Service 
assessed the access on these roads for their fire appliances and confirmed that their vehicles were 
able to gain unhindered access to all parts of this road. However, some residents suggested that 
additional kerbside parking should be maintained on the east side of Kilby Road adjacent to 
properties 51-66 Kilby Road. This feedback has been taken into consideration and the initially 
implemented Experimental Order has been amended by removing parts of the initially proposed 
double yellow lines as shown on the enclosed plan. 

Unlike a permanent traffic order where a formal consultation is undertaken, the Experimental Order 
is a more flexible approach. We would welcome your feedback throughout the duration of this 
experiment in order to collate information and make an informed decision at the end of this 
experiment. 

Full details of these restrictions  are  set out in the sealed Experimental  Amendment No 1 Order  
which  comes into force  on 1  September  2025, and together with the notice of making, the plan,  
and a statement of reasons for making  the Order, can be examined during normal opening hours 
at the Council’s offices in Daneshill House. Details can also  be viewed on the Council’s website at 
https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/parking/traffic-regulation-orders/proposed-traffic-orders  

For general enquiries about this order, please contact me using the details given above. 

Formal objections to the provisions of this Order being continued in force indefinitely may be made 
in writing to  Stevenage Borough Council, at the address above  or via email to 
tro@stevenage.gov.uk  before 2 March  2026, stating the grounds upon which they are made and 
the name  and full address of the person  making the objection.  Comments in support of the 
proposals will also be received during this time.  

Yours Sincerely 

Darren Nottingham 

Parking Management Officer 
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